



## KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

Minutes of the Captains Committee held on Wednesday 5 June 2024 at 17:00.

<b>Present</b>	S Keen (Captain), M Taylor (Vice Captain), G Burke (Ladies Captain), C Bartlett (Ladies Vice Captain), P Battley (Seniors Captain) & M Green (Seniors Vice Captain)  K Eden (General Manager)	<b>Action</b>
<b>1799</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
	A Parsons (Chairman), M Welch (President) & A Windsor (Juniors)	
<b>1800</b>	<b>MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING</b>	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 8 May 2024, were tabled for discussion.  On a show of hands, the majority of the Committee approved the minutes, and the captain was authorised to sign them as a true record.	
<b>1801</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• MT raised the issue from the previous minutes (section 1792) that people are still booking both days over the weekend in competitions and will still need to be looked at.</li><li>• MT asked the question if there was any progress on the Greene King account / contract from the Management committee meeting. KE confirmed that this was still being looked at with possible new pricing from GK to take place. This however will take some time to do so but looking at other avenues to drive sales through the bar.</li><li>• MT to discuss with AW with regards to filling in the Handicap prior to a competition. Handicaps might change over night and its up to the golfer to check their handicap through the pro shop before starting the competition.</li></ul>	<b>AW</b>  <b>KE</b>  <b>MT &amp; AW</b>
<b>1802</b>	<b>CAPTAIN - SK</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• SK has spoken to a few members and seems to be a positive atmosphere within the club and members.</li><li>• SK thanked the committee for all their support and keep the club going forward.</li><li>• Updating the bye-laws will still be ongoing with another meeting to be arranged amongst the subcommittee. All to be finalised before this year's AGM and to have the new bye-laws voted in.</li></ul>	
<b>1803</b>	<b>MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• As per section 1802 (second point) has been the main discussion at Manco.</li><li>• Nothing else to report on</li></ul>	
<b>1804</b>	<b>SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS</b>	

<p>(a)</p> <p>(b)</p> <p>(c)</p> <p>(d)</p>	<p><u>Ladies – GB / CB</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Ladies Captain's Day to take place on the 11<sup>th</sup> June</li> <li>Interclub v Parkstone (H) Won 3 ½ - 1 ½</li> <li>Unfortunately P. Webb cannot make the date at Broadway GC for the race to Woodhall Spa, A. Loveridge will be the replacement as she came 3<sup>rd</sup> place to qualify. C Welch unfortunately declined as it was too far to travel.</li> <li>The senior section offered £150 to the ladies section for all help given by the ladies at their open events throughout last year and this year. This money will make it possible to subsidise the invitation, which the ladies section could not afford to run last year. The general enthusiasm which has permeated the section and the offer from the Seniors has encouraged the committee to organise the event. This to be brought forward to Manco for discussion.</li> <li>Charity Coffee morning has been arranged for the 5<sup>th</sup> September with stalls, raffles, tombola and putting competition to help raise money. Boutique in a Bus might be added as an attraction for the day from 9am – 5pm. The only issue is location / space for the bus to park. This to be taken to Manco for approval.</li> <li>The DCGU have received a letter from a club asking where the DCGU and the DLPGA are on unification. GB as chairperson of the DGP would like to move forward again after the setback earlier on in the year and keen to get feedback from the clubs going forward. KHGC is in favour of the unification as the club as moved to a more integrated club.</li> </ul> <p><u>Seniors – PB / MG</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Bridport Bowl lost both their matches but have managed to still go through to the next round on better results.</li> <li>KHKO have unfortunately lost their games</li> <li>MG brought up that the buggy storeroom is still leaking and KE to phone the supplier to sort out ASAP.</li> <li>PB to do some possible research with regards to having a coffee machine set up in the early morning before the bar opens. At this current stage the costing does not support this, however information and stats will need to be provided at the next meeting.</li> <li>Pace of play still an issue with the senior section and will need to be looked at urgently.</li> <li>PB thanked the ladies section for their support at the Senior Wine Scramble.</li> </ul> <p><u>Professional – AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>AW circulated the report for the tees and purple tees going forward.</li> <li>Manco to possibly assist in spending money on new tees for the purple section.</li> </ul> <p><u>Handicaps &amp; Competitions – MT / AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>MT stated that 31 people participated in the first NTR competition with positive feedback received from all the golfers</li> <li>Pete Ryan event will be going ahead for the 8<sup>th</sup> August with a Hawaii theme to the event</li> </ul>	<p>SK</p> <p>SK</p> <p>GB</p> <p>KE</p> <p>PB &amp; MG</p>
---	---	--



	<p>Meeting closed at 19:30</p> <p><b>NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON THE 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2024</b></p> <p>-----</p> <p><b>CAPTAIN</b></p>	
	<p>-----</p> <p><b>DATE</b></p>	